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Dear Parent or Guardian:

 

ALPHA High School recently participated in a cooperative emergency crisis response drill with the ALPHA Junction Police and Fire Departments. The event was covered by <Channel 15, the local press and the Sunday Times>. This drill was conducted to determine how a crisis situation might be handled should it occur on one of our campuses.

 

We will be conducting other types of drills in the coming months. These drills are essential to the implementation of our new Emergency Crisis Management Plan. Your child may come home and talk about being “locked down.” This is the terminology for a scenario where the safety of the children would depend upon their staying in the classroom until otherwise directed by authorities. They may also come home and discuss a “silent evacuation.” This tactic will be used when we wish to evacuate children from a building, but we wish to do so room-by-room, in silence (no fire alarms.) 

 

It is regrettable that we must plan and practice for such possible occurrences, but, in light of serious tragedies on other school campuses, we feel that such drills are essential for the safety of our children 

 

Unlike other schools in the <Valley>, we have not received threats that have caused any of our schools to close. You may be certain if a threat is received, we will take it very seriously; however, we will not allow such threats to interrupt the educational process. Any threat will be reported to police, and offenders will be prosecuted to the full extent of the law. Students will make up any lost time, and parents will be informed as quickly as possible.

 

We must all work to prevent these kinds of behaviors. Discuss the seriousness of such threats and disruptions with your child, and please notify your school’s principal or the district office if you or your children hear of any planned or potentially disruptive behavior at any campus. Working together we can ensure that the educational process is allowed to continue in the safe, uninterrupted environment that our children deserve.

 

Sincerely,

 

 

 

<Superintendent of Schools>

